EAST HARDIN MIDDLE SCHOOL

SITE-BASED DECISION-MAKING COUNCIL

Daniel M Lockwood, Chairperson

  129 COLLEGE STREET


       Liz Ashley, Teacher Member          Gail Hardy, Teacher Member
                    GLENDALE, KENTUCKY  42740-9797

          Chance Fox, Parent  Member
Billy Reynolds, Teacher Member

      PHONE (270) 369-7370/FAX (270) 369-6380
   Sherry Powers, Parent Member

	To:
	Ms. Nannette Johnston and the Hardin County Board of Education

	From:
	East Hardin Middle School Site-Based Decision-Making Council

	Date:
	Thursday, August 15th , 2012

	Subject:
	Site-Based Decision-Making Council Annual review to the Board


For the 2011 – 2012 school year, East Hardin Middle School’s Site-Based Decision-Making Council began by welcoming newly elected staff  Ms. Liz Hartlage along with returning staff members Mr. Billy Reynolds and Mrs. Gail Hardy.   The parent representatives for East Hardin continued to be Mr. Chance Fox and Mrs. Sherri Powers.  Due to our minority enrollment for the 2011-2012 school year it was necessary to expand our council to properly represent our minority population.  Ms. Keisha Shipp was elected by the parents as a minority representative and Mrs. Diana Glenn was elected by the staff.  East Hardin during the 2012-2013 school year will once again expand the council to properly represent the minority population.  Elections for the parent representative will take place on August 30th during our parent open house.  The greatest task for this council during the year was the review of all council policies and bylaws in order to ensure compliance with the law and to reflect the mandate of the council to monitor and improve the educational process at East Hardin Middle School.  The council has a relationship with KASC and has used their help and guidance in crafting and revising policies.  Several policies have already been changed to be more in line with the law and with the recommendations of KASC.  This has been an ongoing process that will continue throughout the 2012-2013 school year.  Council elections were held in May of 20112for the council year of 2012-2013.
Committees and Membership:

	
	BUDGET COMMITTEE

	Chairperson - 
	Daniel Lockwood
	
	Debbie Peak

	
	
	
	Kathy Rogers

	
	Mary Carruthers
	
	Patty Rouse

	
	Gail Crain
	
	

	
	Phyllis Moreman
	
	


	
	KCCT PREP COMMITTEE

	Co-Chairperson - 
	Melanie Reynolds
	
	Jim Holman

	Co-Chairperson - 
	Sheryl Crumpton
	
	Richard Jodlowski

	
	Gail Crain
	
	Lisa Armes

	
	Bonnie Dezern
	
	Nita Wigginton

	
	
	
	


	
	CLIMATE COMMITTEE

	Chairperson - 
	Gail Crain
	
	Garry King

	
	Delana Blackstone
	
	Melanie Reynolds

	
	Sheryl Crumpton
	
	Patty Rouse

	
	Jo Edwards
	
	Donna Sexton

	
	Diana Glenn
	
	Jim Todd

	
	
	
	Brent Wagoner

	
	
	
	Shaune Williams
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	CURRICULUM / P. D. COMMITTEE

	Chairperson - 
	Judy Boyd
	
	

	
	Terrie Atkinson
	
	Mike Perry

	
	Mary Carruthers
	
	Billy Reynolds

	
	Barbara Decker
	
	Melanie Reynolds

	
	Bonnie Dezern
	
	Patty Rouse

	
	Gale Hardy
	
	Angela VanMeter

	
	Todd Haydon
	
	Brent Wagoner

	
	Daniel Lockwood
	
	Brooke Whitlow

	
	
	
	


	
	TECHNOLOGY COMMITTEE

	Chairperson - 
	Mary Carruthers
	
	Daniel Lockwood

	
	Matt Baucum
	
	Billy Reynolds

	
	Barbara Decker
	
	Patty Rouse

	
	Regina Farrell
	
	


	
	TEXTBOOK COMMITTEE

	Chairperson - 
	Gail Crain
	
	Debbie Peak

	
	Terrie Atkinson
	
	Ryan Reynolds

	
	Dayna Gibson
	
	

	
	Denise Nichols
	
	


COMMITTEE ACTIVITY/SUB COMMITTEE
The Budget Committee monitors monthly expenses and makes annual adjustments to our budget in an effort to effectively distribute Board Allocated Funds into the various line item accounts.  The Committee provides a monthly report to the SBDM Council each time we meet.  The attached sheet shows revised budget allocations for the 2012 – 2013 school year.


The KPREP Committee is charged with finding incentives that will motivate students to give their very best effort on the KCCT assessment each year.  Inspirational posters have been displayed to encourage students to try their hardest, members of the student run “Rebel Report” have taped and shown clips with suggestions on preparing for assessments and why it’s important for the school and students.  The committee also monitors the “good faith effort” put forth on the spring assessment and rewards those students who try their best.

The Climate Committee has continued to work with the Youth Service Center Director, the Assistant Principals and the Counselors to further refine our Anti-Bullying initiative.  The efforts have resulted in an environment where students are more comfortable to report incidents of suspected bullying to their teachers, counselors or administrators.  By educating our students and staff through distribution of printed material, in-class discussions and small group presentations by outside experts, the number of bullying incidents has decreased proportionately.   
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The Climate Committee also has further refined our Team Pride Challenge.  Each of the six teaching teams designed a banner with their team slogan and each nine weeks the teams compete for ribbons that will be attached to their banners, which are on display in the cafeteria.  Three point ribbons go the team with the highest percentage of students making the honor roll, highest attendance rate and lowest percentage of office discipline referrals, two point ribbons are awarded to the second place team in each category.  Teams can also earn ribbons worth one point each throughout the nine weeks by winning various other challenges such as highest percentage of students participating in Red Ribbon Week, greatest number of items brought in for our holiday canned food drive, etc.  The two teams with the greatest number of points will receive an incentive reward at the end of the year.  One area that we are particularly proud of during the 2011-2012 school year was the money raised by our students to help local tornado victims.  East Hardin middle school raised over 5,000.00$ that were spent on families in Kentucky impacted by the sever spring storms.

The Curriculum / P. D. Committee works as a liaison between the Council and teaching staff to continue development and use of the content pacing guides along with the implementation of school wide common assessments.  This long-term undertaking has resulted in our teacher’s dissection of the KDE Core Content Document Version 4.1 in the areas of Science and Social Studies into a framework that best fits East Hardin’s team teaching model.  The school has spent a great many hours preparing the staff for the new common core  standards in Math and Language Arts as the impact is felt in all areas of curriculum.  The curriculum maps will include a timeline for instruction, essential questions for students to ponder, instructional objectives correlated to each common core standard and activities to go along with each objective.  This committee also is responsible for survey and review of the faculty’s Professional Development needs – this past year our school-wide sessions provided time for teachers to continue development of reading across the curriculum along with the implementation of technology such as Moodle pages and SMART board training for all teachers.  Goals for the coming year including building capacity for differentiated instruction, the use of higher order thinking skills and a focus on student engagement and the use of engaging tasks.

The Technology Committee  has recently purchased new computers for all staff members, a laptop cart of 20 laptops,  added 25 student units to the Media Center and now require all teachers to regularly update their Moodle pages as a parent communication tool.  An IPAD cart has also been purchased as well as several I pads for teacher use.

The Textbook Committee ordered The Holt Course 3, Algebra 1 and one set of Geometry books for our advanced math courses.  We spent 17,000.oo dollars from Title 1 and Title 2 money on supplemental reading and math materials to help with our RTI process and meet the needs of our students.
Celebrations
East Hardin Middle School continued to show gains in academics raising every category in every sub group.  Although we did not make AYP, missing it by less than 1 student, we saw tremendous gains overall.  Our math scores have improved 20% per year for the last two years and we have shown double digit gains in reading as well.  This was an excellent achievement that was the result of a change in culture as well as a great deal of hard work and dedication.  The teachers did a fantastic job of teaching and inspiring students to succeed.  We had excellent buy in from parents, teachers and students and that made all the difference.  We raised over 5,000$ for tornado victims.  Our sports teams continued to thrive making the district championship game in every sport.  The band received distinguished awards at their end of year festival.  We had several teachers hosting online classes through Moodle.  
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	BOARD ALLOCATED INSTRUCTIONAL FUNDS

	2012-2013

	 
	 
	   NAME OF ACCOUNT   
	 
	 
	TOTAL

	1
	ACADEMIC TEAM
	 
	 
	$250.00 

	2
	CHEERLEADERS
	 
	 
	$250.00 

	3
	CLIMATE COMMITTEE
	 
	$250.00 

	4
	COMPUTERS / TECHNOLOGY
	$4,500.00 

	5
	CONTINGENCY FUND
	 
	$10,927.20 

	6
	COPIER ALLOCATION
	 
	$13,000.00 

	7
	COUNSELORS
	 
	 
	$300.00 

	8
	FOOTBALL 
	 
	 
	$500.00 

	9
	INSTRUCTIONAL /OPERATIONAL
	$10,000.00 

	10
	LANGUAGE ARTS MATERIALS
	$1,000.00 

	11
	LIBRARY ALLOCATION
	 
	$5,000.00 

	12
	LIFE SKILLS / HEALTH
	 
	$500.00 

	13
	MATHEMATICS MATERIALS
	$1,000.00 

	14
	PHONE ALLOCATION
	 
	$7,598.00 

	15
	POSTAGE
	 
	 
	$2,470.00 

	16
	PRINTER CARTRIDGES
	($200 Per Team)
	$1,200.00 

	17
	READING MATERIALS 
	 
	$1,000.00 

	18
	SCIENCE MATERIALS
	 
	$1,000.00 

	19
	SOCIAL STUDIES MATERIALS
	$1,000.00 

	20
	SPECIAL EDUCATION/EBD/FMD
	$2,000.00 

	21
	SPEECH & DEBATE
	 
	$250.00 

	22
	STAFF FUNDING SHORTFALLS
	
	
	
	$9,000.00 

	23
	TEACHER ALLOCATION 
	
	
	($200 Per Teacher)
	$7,800.00 

	24
	TRAVEL ALLOCATION
	 
	$1,500.00 

	25
	WORKROOM 
	 
	 
	$800.00 

	26
	TECHNOLOGY CLASS
	 
	$500.00 

	27
	TITLE I SALARY/PARENT INVOLVEMENT 
	$3,000.00 

	28
	TEXTBOOKS
	 
	 
	$5,000.00 

	29
	FURNITURE
	 
	 
	$5,000.00 

	
	 
	
	
	 
	 

	
	(720 Students @ $134.16) 
	TOTALS
	$96,595.20 

	
	
	
	
	
	











